
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Wednesday, July 6th, 2011.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




John Bernard, Vice-Chairperson 



Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 




Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member (absent)
Mr. Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member
Mr. Peter Daly, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Mr. Ed Vergano, Director Department of Technical Services 



Chris Kehoe, Planning Department  




Mr. John Milmore, representing CAC



*



*



*

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we will be having one additional item to the agenda today.  We’re adding this to the agenda: PB 25-93, Roundtop at Montrose where we will be discussing a plan to preserve a tree buffer along Route 9A for that particular property.  That would come at the end of ‘old business.’  Can I have a motion to adopt this change?
So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF JUNE 7, 2011
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated a motion please to adopt the minutes of the meeting of June 7th.
So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

CORRESPONDENCE
PB 20-06    a.
Letter dated June 9, 2011 from James W. Teed, Jr. requesting the 1st 90-day time extension of Final Plat Approval for the Picciano Subdivision located on Maple Avenue.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we adopt Resolution 16-11 approving the extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

RESOLUTIONS 

PB 9-99      a.
Application of Furnace Dock Inc. for Final Plat Approval for a 16 lot cluster subdivision of 42.43 acres located on the north side of Furnace Dock Road, 1,500 feet east of Albany Post Road as shown on a 2 page Subdivision Plat entitled “Subdivision Plat for Furnace Dock, Inc” latest revision dated April 11, 2011 prepared by Scott B. Gray, L.S and on a 12 page set of improvement drawings entitled “Furnace Dock Subdivision” prepared by Dan Ciarcia PE, latest revision dated  April 14, 2011.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 17-11.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

PUBLIC HEARING (NEW)

PB 4-08      a.
Application of Kevin Gragert for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal permits for a 2 lot major subdivision of an 11.59 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Ernst Road at the intersection with Fowler Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Gragert Subdivision” prepared by John Kalin, P.E. latest revision dated April 14, 2011.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing but if you’d like to say a few words by way of introduction you may go ahead and do so.
Mr. John Kalin stated with D.C. Engineering.  We’re here to represent Kevin Gragert with the two-lot Gragert subdivision located at the intersection of Fowler and Ernst Road.  We’re seeking to create two lots, two individual residences and to show you some of these pictures; down here at the bottom corner of Fowler and Ernst we’re looking to create a lot, it’s going to be 4.6 acres approximately.  In keeping with the rest of the houses in the neighborhood it’ll be about 50 feet off the road, small three-bedroom residence, standard in-ground septic system served by the Town water.  The driveway will enter at the intersection near Fowler and Ernst and it’s a pretty small lot but that’s what we had to work with on this site.  Moving up to the top of the hill creating a second lot up near the top, it will gain its access actually out of the Town, out of the County up on top, come across the aqueduct property and rest on a plateau at the top of the property with again, an on-site septic system and for this one an on-site well.  Both of them are single family residences.  We don’t see any impacts with steep slopes as we are trying to avoid them at all costs.  
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated as I said earlier, this is a public hearing if there’s anyone who wishes to address this application with any concern that you may have, any positive feeling you have about it, whatever, this is the time to do it.  Please come forward, identify yourselves, state where you live and voice whatever.

Ms. Vida Hinds stated I live on 28 Fowler Avenue.  Did you say on the second lot it was a well?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, the second lot is going to be served by a well.  It’s only because of its distance from the existing water system is too far.  We’d have to cross steep slopes, wet lands, streams and everything like that to access the community water system so for that particular lot we’re going to drill an individual well.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated just for the record, how much is the distance between the two houses?

Mr. John Kalin responded the two houses are approximately, I would guess, 1,500 feet plus or minus apart, maybe even 2,000 feet apart. 

Mr. Kevin Gregart stated the second house actually comes off Elm Road and Lake Peekskill is totally separate.

Ms. Vida Hinds asked so the entrance would be on Lake Peekskill?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, the entrance is at the top of the hill.

Mr. Kevin Gregart stated it’s totally separate.  This is Ernst, and this is Lake Peekskill Elm – they’re totally separate lots.

Ms. Vida Hinds stated oh, so this would be on Ernst and this would be on Lake Peekskill.
Mr. John Kalin responded yes.
Mr. Kevin Gregart responded the entrance.

Ms. Vida Hinds stated thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I know you just said it but I don’t think I heard you earlier John say what these two properties are in different counties.  One is in the county of Westchester, the other one is in Putnam.  It’s rather unusual.  I think we’ve done this before but it’s a very rare kind of thing when we have properties that cross county lines that way.  Have you had all of your concerns addressed at this point as far as the access to the property?

Ms. Vida Hinds responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anyone else here?  Please come up and identify yourself, state where you live.

Mr. Pasqual Quavelli Jr. stated I live on Elm Road in Putnam County.  Exactly where this is going to take place the second driveway here, my concern is really with the Aqueduct Road.  I just bought the house a couple of months ago and I’ve noticed that you get a little unwanted traffic already there and my concern is that it’s going to create a little bit more unwanted traffic on the roadway right there and it’s really close to my property so I just have that concern.  I don’t know if there was a thought or a plan of another way to get to this residence other than that but that’s really my concern.
Mr. Ed Vergano asked could you identify your property on the map?

Mr. Pasqual Quavelli Jr. stated [inaudible 10:19] my house is right on the right side. 
Mr. John Kalin stated for your information we have actually spent a considerable amount of time identifying access to this lot.  My client owns the piece of property that the driveway is going to cross onto but we were also asked by the Town to take a look into another means of ingress into the property.  For several reasons: steep slope, access across the aqueduct, disturbances to sensitive area we actually agreed that this was the better option.  The driveway comes in almost at grade, very minor grade to get down across the aqueduct and then it heads back all the way down to the property.  Very little trees will be disturbed to get in and out of here and if anything, your neighbor’s going to lose a dumping ground because there’s an area where everybody’s been dumping brush and debris and stuff like that and that’s exactly where the driveway’s going to go.  That’ll be cleaned up as part of the new driveway.  It won’t be an unwanted access.  It’ll just be access to a new house.

Ms. Susan McDonnell asked could you point out – you’re talking about the dump by the aqueduct and it’s the one in Putnam County?
Mr. John Kalin stated basically up here is the top, this is the driveway entrance and right here currently there’s a bit of a dumping ground for people to put their leaf litter debris and stuff like that.  This driveway will eliminate all of that in its creation.  My client, Mr. Gragert, owns a small lot here and we’re going to use that instead of building another house on it use that just for really the access down into this lot.  As part of the negotiation to get this to work we had to secure an easement from the DEP.  That’s, to my understanding, in its final stage of approval right now because Mr. Gragert’s property had an undefined access easement from the DEP.  Through a deliberation process with the Town and the DEP we’ve managed to secure that as the appropriate point of access.  We’ll have one less debris pile on the road but one more driveway.

Ms. Susan McDonnell asked is this line on the left hand side the Putnam County line?

Mr. John Kalin responded the line across here? Anything to the north is Putnam.  Anything to the south is Westchester.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anybody else who has a question or concern?  Any member of the Board who would have an issue with this?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I would just say that there was some time spent on both lots with slightly moving the house to try to protect some trees and in looking at the plan, there are several trees that are really close to the house, really close to the driveway, really close to soil stock pile areas.  If it gets to the point of approval I think a condition would be to get our Town arborist to work with you on tree protection details and moving stock piles because it seems like some of these trees won’t survive construction even though they’re not proposed to be taken down unless there’s some real tree protection details.

Mr. John Kalin responded that’s not a problem.  Like the stock pile, those can move pretty much anywhere.  We’ll get them a plan and have them take a look at it.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated if it gets to the point of a Building Permit of course we’ll be looking at the individual lot site plans which we always make minor adjustments to.

Mr. John Kalin responded in fact, for lot 1, that’s kind of the course we took when we first started the project with the Health Department.  There’s an individual site plan prepared for that lot that obviously it needs a little door in the way of erosion control notes and notations but that’s perfectly feasible.

Mr. John Bernard stated the only comment I have is that the Board has been in at least two site visits on this property and I think the applicant and Board along with Department of Technical Services have worked out just about every detail that can be worked out to make it as good as possible.

Mr. John Kalin responded we do appreciate the assistance and guidance as a good collaborative effort on a difficult lot. 
Mr. John Bernard stated one comment I didn’t hear mention that the owner, the applicant, was willing to grant an easement for the Town for the possibility of a water main, a new water main coming through one side of this property.  Is that still …?

Mr. John Kalin responded that is not a problem.  That’s definitely on the table when the time is appropriate.

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we close the public hearing and refer it to staff for an approval Resolution.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated before I ask for a second on that I really want to take a moment to think we’re on the same wave length.  We really do appreciate as a Board when we can work with an applicant and have them be as cooperative as you’ve been in trying to move this along.  Again, I just want to echo in part what John has said about your willingness to do those things that we felt were really appropriate and in some cases necessary to keep this project on track and serving the benefit, not just for the applicant, but of the perspective home owners.  So, thank you very much for that.

Seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated on the question, as we prepare a Resolution on this, as John mentioned, we did have a couple of site visits and I know you plan on cleaning up the stream.  I just don’t know what the process is to make sure that it is cleaned up to the extent that we would like to see it cleaned up.  I don’t know if that’s the arborist or not.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we could, once again, ask the applicant to contribute to Steve Coleman going out there and, as our wetland consultant, in developing a cleanup plan.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated okay, I think that would be appropriate.  Also, when we were out there we talked about a lot of those trees are being enshrouded in vines that we need to – I’m sure the arborist will take care of that to make sure that those vines are cut down to preserve those trees as well.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

 Mr. John Kalin stated thank you very much.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this public hearing has been closed and we will move forward with an approving Resolution for the project.



*



*



*

PUBLIC HEARING (ADJOURNED)

PB 3-09      a.
Public Hearing: Application of Ryan Main LLC, c/o Finklestein-Morgan, for a recommendation to the Town Board for a Special Permit for Residential Re-Use, and for Site Development Plan Approval and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal permits for the construction of 56 residential units to replace the existing 56 units on a 19.3 acre site located on the south side of Route 6 and the west side of Regina Avenue as shown on a 15 page set of drawings entitled “Special Land Use Permit for Pondview Commons on the Boulevard” prepared by Cronin Engineering latest revision dated April 20, 2011 (see prior PB 26-96).


Mr. David Steinmetz stated from the law firm of Zarin and Steinmetz representing Ryan Main and Pondview Commons.  With me this evening; Dimitri Vorliotis from Ryan Main and Tim Cronin from Cronin Engineering.  We made a more extensive presentation at the initial session of the public hearing so I’m going to be quite brief.  We are mindful of the comments that your Board made at last week’s work session.  We have been in touch with staff both before and after your work session.  We received some revised design concepts about connecting a roadway connection to the Cortlandt Town Center from staff; 1) being a roadway that would be on the inside or the Route 6 side of the pond, the other being a route that would loop around behind the pond.  Both of those are going to be the subject of further study by the Town and its consultants as well as by our development team.  We expect to very ambitiously come back with more information in advance of your next work session which I understand to be July 14th.  We are not asking for your Board to take any action this evening.  In light of what we heard from staff we think there are some things that need to be examined.  We’re prepared to do that and continue to work cooperatively with the Town and the staff.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.  This is an adjourned public hearing.  If there’s any one here who has a question or concern, please come up, identify yourself and state where you live.

Ms. Susan McDonald stated I live on Susan Lane in the Town of Cortlandt.  I’m speaking on my own name tonight not for anybody else.  I’m very pleased that this proposal is here because I think that that has been a very sore spot for the people who have to go up and down Route 6.  It’s going to continue to be because there will be more traffic.  If the traffic plans work out that’ll be fine but what I wanted you to show, if you would, the path that you said would go around the back of the pond.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated maybe Ed or Chris may have something that would be more complete but there’s one route that would loop around this way and another that we’ve been asked to look at, that comes through in here.  Am I close enough Ed, Chris?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded close enough.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated both were at the request of the Town in conjunction with Tim’s office and both are being studied by our consultants, the Town’s consultant Steve Coleman as well and I don’t want to get yelled at by Mr. Bernard, so shift…

Mr. John Bernard stated I was just about to say something but then I thought, well, he knows better.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I was saying, for the benefit of Mr. Bernard’s fans on T.V. that we will be studying both the back route and the front route at the request of the Town in conjunction with Mr. Cronin’s office, Mr. Coleman, the Town’s wetland and biodiversity specialist and Mr. Canning who is also looking at the traffic ramifications.  All of which are going to be examined.  I hope that answers your question.
Ms. Susan McDonnell responded it does but I have one more.  Which one you said last time you presented it as wetland?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded my understanding, and I’ll defer to the wetland experts but my understanding is that both routes have some degree of wetland ramifications.  There is a DEC wetland in and around this area.  There are local wetlands.  Both routes will involve some sensitive wetland crossing which will be analyzed and then hopefully properly engineered to eliminate any issues.  

Ms. Susan McDonnell asked could you point on the map to where, if it is moved, the beer and soda place will go?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded the question was where the beer and soda relocation would be.  This is it right now and the concept would be to shift it into this area which Mr. Vorliotis and Ryan Main would make available for the creation of a parcel and the new roadway that would tie into Baker Street and the signalized intersection should all of those things come to fruition would come through in here.  So, the beer and soda with the gentleman or the facility would have frontage on that and it would relocate from here to here.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated we’re also looking at the viability of just shifting it over to the left a little bit, into that buffer area.  We’ll be talking to the DEC about that.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated you should be aware, and most importantly the Board should be aware, that those discussions about the location are discussions that the Town is having with the beer and soda gentleman, not my client.  So, you’re all aware, what Mr. Vorliotis and Ryan Main have offered is to make a parcel available for the benefit of everyone, the proprietor of the facility, the Cortlandt Town Center, the Town and the Baker Street residents.  We’re not orchestrating this.  We’re trying to cooperate in that situation.

Mr. John Klarl stated I understand the applicant is trying to work on a solution, not control the solution.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded absolutely right.  We’re happy to contribute as best as we can and that’s why Ed probably knows more about where they’ve got various options.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated again, the owner of the beer and soda establishment likes the visibility of Route 6 and would like to maintain the proximity to Route 6.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated which is why you’re thinking you might shift it…

Mr. Ed Vergano stated simply shift it to the left yes.

Ms. Susan McDonald asked is there more to add to that Ed?  Now I know.  I didn’t understand before.  Thank you.  The other concern that I have has to do with the entire area.  I lived not too far from there when it was just the Westchester Mall.  Even when it was just plain grass and trees and then it was the Westchester Mall and then it got really crowded and when I first moved here they were ripping signs all over Yorktown, “stop mall in Yorktown.”  Well, it’s only gotten worse.  It’s not just this property which presents tremendous problems for traffic because Barmore Hill is a very dangerous road.  It’s dangerous in good weather and it’s really bad when it’s rainy and icy.  As I said, I used to live not too far from there and it didn’t take me very long to give up driving down Barmore Hill because it was tough.  It’s okay going up, but coming down it’s bad.  There’s an article in the paper last week about a big box store being planned for Route 6 in Cortlandt and this is the other piece of property across the road, the Westrock.  This was a proposal that went to the Town Board and they started talking about it, that’s one.  There’s also, I know that we don’t always talk to Yorktown but I think it’s important in this case because there is a proposal for an exceedingly large Costco in Yorktown just about on the Taconic Parkway on Route 202.  That would be another mall all by itself.  Costco stores are humongous.  I had never been in one until recently and it was just like a bazaar in a foreign country.  We also have an empty big box store in the Town of Cortlandt.  Circuit City’s building has never been used.  I think that it’s necessary to think about all of these things in terms of what is going to happen.  I realize this is an apartment but it’s in that area and it’s on Route 6 and it’s going to contribute to the traffic there and the traffic there has been bad for 35 years.  I think it’s important, even though it may not even be required.  Mr. Steinmetz reminded me that they are not required under SEQRA to look at anything that comes after, however, he is the representative for the people who own the property, the Westrock property and I think that brings with it a requirement that it be considered.  I think all of these things should be taken into account and I hope that you will whether you are required by law to do so or not.  Thank you.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated just a point of clarification.  The big box concept that you read about is one of many concepts that have been discussed in connection with the Westrock property.

Ms. Susan McDonnell stated this one made it to the newspaper.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated which again, there are other concepts.

Ms. Susan McDonnell stated I’m just saying that there is potential for traffic that will just stop people from moving in this area.  It’s bad enough on weekends now and it’s just going to get worse if we keep building bigger draws for people.  There are probably lots of other things that could be done with the property.  Thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you Susan.  Is there anybody else who has a comment to make concerning this particular application?  What we’re going to do is to…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I have a question.  Mr. Steinmetz, I’m confused.  The two roads that you described before as alternate roads or routes to exit at Marshall’s, those are in addition to the road that exits as currently planned before the Baker Street intersection is built.  Those are in addition to the road that currently exits onto Route 6.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded correct.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked and the purpose of one of those roads?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded my understanding of the purpose of those roads is, and again, the genesis of the designs I think Ed can probably speak to more aptly than I, is that the purpose of those roads is to connect into the Cortlandt Town Center so that there is no requirement or necessity of making a left turn onto Route 6 out of the project.  Mr. Cronin is telling me that the direct connection to Route 6 would go away at which time?  That’s what I think needs to be clarified.  The roads that Mr. Bianchi is talking about are the connection to Route 6 would be eliminated at such time as the Baker Street intersection was constructed.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated so they’re intended to relieve the problem that concerning the no left turn at the temporary intersection.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated that’s correct.  You could look at it as almost a two-phase approach.  The first phase would be just to make a single connection for the Pondview property into the Cortlandt Town Center property.  The second phase would be to connect everything to the new four-way intersection at Baker Street.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so that road would run not just to Marshall’s but would somehow run past and into Baker?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated well, people needing to make a left, instead of exiting out before Baker Street is built  -- the intent of that road is so that people that can make the left out of the temporary – I call it the temporary…
Mr. David Steinmetz stated would now be able to tie into – until such time, Mr. Bianchi, is this four-way intersection is developed which is obviously the Town’s desire and the desire of the residents of Baker Street and others would be for, and I don’t see exactly where the connection in but there’d be a connection that Ed can explain has already been discussed with the Cortlandt Town Center as a temporary connection in and then somebody would be able to circulate through and come out…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated not make a left.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated right.  The concept being the elimination of any necessity of making left turns out of the project.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked and there would be no access to that road, the one we’re talking about, from Route 6.  It’s only for the interior portions.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded correct.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated last time we talked about timing and that it’s possible that the timing of this project will be such that the Baker Street intersection may be built concurrently with this project and be ready for use at that time. 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated the key word Mr. Bianchi “may.”  It absolutely may be depending upon how long it takes for all the other conditions of an approval to be satisfied.  It’s also possible, and one of the things that I believe that staff and my development team are trying to accomplish is to see if Mr. Vourliotis and Ryan Main would have the ability to develop and use their property in advance of Baker Street because they’re on line before, they’re ready to proceed and the Town Board, we believe, is interested as the residents who have come to the microphone of the prior public hearing, in seeing this move forward.  This project is ready to move forward despite the article that Susan referred to.  The other projects that need to fall into place for the Baker Street intersection to occur are not as far along and as Ed correctly states, are still being explored as potential different development scenarios.  She’s right, I do represent Westrock.  Westrock’s not on the agenda tonight but I can confirm what Ed has said and that is there is no finalized development plan for the Westrock property because they’re still exploring various options on their property.  Until that occurs, unless the Town suddenly comes up with an awful lot of money to deal with this intersection which I don’t suspect is likely to happen, there’s no guarantee Mr. Bianchi that they happen simultaneously.  I hope that answers.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that clarifies what I was asking.  Thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other member of the Board?  Staff? 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated so we know we have our homework and we look forward to appearing before you at the work session.  We will have some more information and it’s obviously going to be pretty incumbent upon staff to ride your consultants to do some things quickly. 

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked what do you expect we’ll have in terms of the wetland mitigation at the work session?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded an evaluation of either road alternative whether it’s north or south of that lake and also some opinion from the traffic consultant as to what type of impacts you can expect at the Cortlandt Town Center by making that connection to the Cortlandt Town Center.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked and Coleman’s report too, in terms of wetland?  Is he…

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes, he’ll be looking at the impacts to the wetlands.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked and we’ll have that for the work session too you think?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded that’s what they’re telling me.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you may not have it a week before the work session because that would be tomorrow but you’ll get it before the work session.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated well, we would like to have it at least a few days before not the night before. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated at least a few.  But, that work session is really supposed to be opening up documents and talking about the case so even if you don’t get it too much in advance I thought the whole idea that the work session was to discuss the case in depth.
Mr. David Steinmetz asked are the consultants going to be there Chris to explain conclusions and allow the Board to ask questions?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded both of them will be.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated great that will make it a lot easier to decipher what they’ve got.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I mean, reading the document on the fly at the meeting is not helpful to me at least, I don’t know about other people but I really feel like I need to have had an opportunity to look at the documents, read them and formulate questions and then bring myself and my questions to the meeting so we can have, hopefully, a fruitful discussion.  I really don’t really want to get these things the night before because some of us have to go to work.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’ll get them to you as fast as we can.

Mr. John Bernard asked along with that is Mr. Coleman going to be looking at the potential crossings of the wetlands with this proposed roadway?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded absolutely.

Mr. John Bernard stated I look forward to it.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we will see you on the 14th.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated on the 14th.

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adjourn the public hearing for this application.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ll see you on the 14th.



*



*



*

OLD BUSINESS 
PB 1-11      a.
Application of Croton Realty & Development Inc. for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for a 26 lot major subdivision (25 building lots and 1 conservation parcel) of a 35.9 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Croton Avenue, approximately 400 feet north of Furnace Dock Road as shown on a 6 page set of drawings entitled “Subdivision Plan for Hanover Estates” prepared by Timothy L. Cronin III, P.E. dated February 14, 2011 (see prior PB 14-83).

Mr. Ed Vergano stated the Town Board has authorized the formation of a charette to discuss various issues and impacts based on different development scenarios for the property.  We’ve done this with other projects.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I understand we were supposed to refer this back.  So, there’s nobody here to just generally discuss the concept on what you plan to do.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded that’s correct.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I think Ed mentioned at the work session, when this gets referred back this time it probably won’t be back on the agenda for another three or four months because they’ll be doing the charette.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we refer this back to staff. 

Seconded.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated on the question, just to clarify, the charette will consist of members from the CAC, the Open Space Committee, there’ll be some residents of the area, Parks and Rec. and we’ll have somebody from AKRF running the charette and also one staff member will be there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated to keep along those lines we’re not recommending that any Planning Board members sit in the charette since you’re going to have to vote on the ultimate project.

Mr. John Bernard asked but Planning Board members could attend the charette sessions?
Mr. John Klarl responded absolutely.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated they’re open sessions.

Mr. John Klarl stated you’re all welcome to be both deciders at the charette stage and this stage.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 12-10    b.
Application of Gas Land Holdings Corp, for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for a gas station/convenience store located on a 12,783 sq. ft. parcel of property located at 2148 Albany Post Road (Route 9A) as shown on a 10 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan, Gas Land Cortlandt” prepared by the Chazen Companies latest revision dated April 20, 2011 and on a 2 page set of elevations prepared by Taconic Designs received on April 20, 2011.

Mr. John Klarl asked is the applicant’s professionals supposed to be here tonight?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded not necessarily.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we schedule a public hearing for the next meeting.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated August 2nd.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated August 2nd, very good.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so there’s a public hearing for the 2nd of August.

PB 5-11      c.
Application of Hollowbrook Golf Club for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for a proposed 1,600 square foot pool, a 1,500 square foot two-story bridal suite and locker room building, a 288 sq. ft. snack bar and other landscaping and amenities located at the Hollowbrook Golf Club at 1600 Oregon Road as shown on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Hollowbrook Golf Club Accessory Pool Area” prepared by Alvin Adler, P.E. latest revision dated May 24, 2011 (see prior PBs 16-99 and 38-06).

Mr. Bill Sattler stated I’m with Adler Engineering.  I’m a New York State EIT which is like an engineering intern.  With me tonight representing Hollowbrook Golf Club is Ken Bitkjorn who can help answer questions.  Here is Oregon Road and the entrance to the Golf Club.  The clubhouse is existing.  Here is our proposed area of construction is now a putting green.  There is an overgrown putting green back in this area that we will restore and here we want to put a locker building with bridal suite upstairs and equipment storage for the golf course downstairs, a swimming pool, a kiddy pool, a snack bar and a little jungle gym for the children to play in all of which will be enclosed because Westchester County Department of Health regulations requires that pools are enclosed with a safety latch 54 inches above the finished floor.  There’ll be a pathway that will lead to an existing golf cart path and that will give them access to the lower part of the clubhouse that has other bathroom facilities, lockers, showers, what have you or they can go upstairs to the bar, the restaurant.  Over here in this area here the hall that they rent out for bridal parties or the walkway just up to the parking lot should club members decide that they just want to use the pool facilities, they don’t have to disturb any of the golfers in this area of the clubhouse nor of the golf course because the fence we’re proposing is a solid wood fence with a lattice top, 7 feet tall so there’ll be some kind of security for the children leaving and entering because the safety latch per Westchester County Department of Health regulations also field the vision from people in the pool or the people playing golf and that 7 foot tall fence will also act as a buffer for noise so that hopefully they don’t disturb the golfers.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I need to begin whatever question happens here with a question about the drawings.  I believe that our Architectural Review Committee has asked for revised drawings and you appear to still be working from the old one.

Mr. Bill Sattler responded yes they have Madame Chairperson.  I believe you should have revised drawings that for some reason the Architectural Review Board, while they were in possession of the Town of Cortlandt for about three weeks, they didn’t have the opportunity to see the revisions so their comments were based on our first submittal which I will tell you we were entitled to the beating that the Architectural Review Committee gave us.  But, the revised drawings they address probably 80% of their concerns they just didn’t have the opportunity to see them.  I have also prepared, if you would allow Ken to come forward, I will give you a copy of their concerns and our reply comments and how we addressed them.  If that’s agreeable with you Ken will pass them out?

Mr. John Bernard responded sure.

Mr. Bill Sattler stated you’ll see both Mr. Clements’ concerns and then our responses and how we show them on the drawings.  I would like to share with you that since our latest submission of drawings there are some small changes that we’ve made as the result of the review comments that I’ll show you tonight and you should have in your possession by the end of the week, certainly enough time for you to review for our July 24th on-site meeting.  So, I don’t know if you’d rather read the replies for yourself or like me to go over them, whichever is your preference. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I’m certain the Board would like to see what your proposal is.

Mr. John Bernard asked why don’t you go ahead and give us the Reader’s Digest version?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded one of Art Clements’ concern was that the topography versus our site drawings that there was some confusion there and agreeably so.  We now have the finished floor of the clubhouse was always labeled as topography 121 feet above sea level.  The proposed work area is now labeled on the drawings as approximately 100 or 21 foot difference but the finished floor of the basement level of the existing clubhouse is about 109.  So, we’re dropping about 9 feet and about 100 feet, which is to me a very comfortable transition.  Item number 2 was he had concerns about the chain link fence and how it would attach the building and what else was around the chain link fence as far as landscaping, things of that nature.  When talking it over with Ken from the golf course we decided that probably chain link was not as esthetically pleasing as you would think for a golf course so we’re now going to have a 5 foot wood plank, such as a cedar wood plank board of solid fencing with two foot lattice on top, capped with a decorative, ornamental ball on top of the post.  Pictures of which I can have Ken bring you because they’re not on these drawings.  This is the pool page.  Ken may just walk around to give you an idea of what the fence is going to look like but we might have them.  I think we have it on our landscape page and we do.  So, if you look right here in the center of the landscape page, you’ll see the fence detail, you’ll see about where it sits on the existing earth berm and we will put plantings of cedar bushes, local rocks and shrubs with a mulch cover.  All the construction details for the fence are there.  Now that fence will run from the corner of the clubhouse of the locker building, let’s call it, to around the perimeter of the pool area, back to the opposite corner of the clubhouse.  So, the rear wall of the clubhouse or the locker building will act as a fence as well, completely surrounding the area – the only way you’re going to get into the pool area will be through a safety gate and that will be monitored by someone on staff 100% during pool hours and that area’s only admissible through members of the club or their guests.  And, here in the lower corner you can get a better top view of how it all lays together.  Next concern, Mr. Clements didn’t agree with our slight bend in our design of our building which we also mimicked in the pool – it doesn’t show it very well there.  This is the line that bends but it’s not a slight bend, it’s about 22 degrees.  And, that inspiration for that bend comes from the existing clubhouse itself.  So, what we’re trying to do is replicate that architecture so that this new building looks in appearance not only just in design but in construction materials to match what’s existing there now so much so that you’d think that they were built by the same contractor at the same time.  That’s the intent.  He wanted us to round the corners rather than make them sharp corners and we’re pretty, I don’t want to use the word ‘adamant’ but we’re hoping that you agree with us that it’s more important to match something existing than recreate the wheel here.  The next item he had was he did not agree with a unisex bathroom in the locker building.  Apparently he felt we should have in the women’s bathroom, we should have women’s handicap accessible toilet stall and the same with the men.  It’s our opinion that there’s not going to be too much use for the handicap stall on a golf course or a swimming pool…
Mr. John Bernard asked is there not an ADA requirement?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded yes it is, not that they’re separate.  They can be unisex and that’s why we are supplying one because we do have to be ADA compliant but they do not have to but they can be unisex.  That’s where we are providing it on the floor plan.  We even show it closer to the entrance door so that if someone should need it they wouldn’t have to wheel their way all the way to the back of the building.  You have the floor plan in front of you so you can see how that goes.  Then he took very big exception to our wooden staircases going to the rear of the bridal suite.  I took a little exception to his labeling it as not very gracious.  I’m not sure what would be more gracious, concrete, to me that’s cold impersonal, steel or metal would be even more cold and impersonal and I’m sure all of us have seen some very beautiful wooden staircases and railings and if you’re familiar with the golf course at all, again, we will use those railings stairs as inspiration for the new building.  Again, the intent is to mimic the architecture style that’s already present on the main clubhouse building which I feel is very gracious.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked what would be the dimensions of the staircase?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded a 4 foot wide on a 4 foot rear balcony.  Though it’s not a deck, not some place for people to hang out.  Should someone want to go out and smoke a cigarette that they could go outside rather than smoke inside but really just to gain access to those rooms which will only be used when they rent the hall for a wedding, so it’s not an apartment, it’s not a caretakers quarters.  If they have, Ken can you give us a guestimate as to how many bridal affairs you have there a year?
Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded probably two a weekend, maybe three.

Mr. Bill Satler stated so three a weekend for the summer months or year round?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded through the summer months.

Mr. Bill Satler asked so how many a year?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded how many is that? 

Mr. Bill Satler asked 100?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded yes, at least.

Mr. Bill Satler stated 100 seems like a high number to me but I’m not a golf club member, maybe someday but not today.  I would say if there were 100 bridal parties there a year, weddings, this is only available first come first serve so if there’s two on the same weekend it would be available to the first one that takes it because one side is for the groom and one side is for the bride.  That’s so that the bride and the groom and their families can have a little private time together and stay away from the crowd which at my wedding was pretty hectic, so I could appreciate having a room for privacy and that’s what the intent is for here.  Not to spend the weekend, not to stay overnight.  There’s no bed.  There’s a bathroom, a gathering area and a private room.

Mr. John Bernard stated I’m a little stuck on this thing with the bathroom.  There’s one bathroom that’s a unisex…

Mr. Bill Sattler responded downstairs, but upstairs in the finished attic there’s going to be on the bride side and the groom side will be a bathroom just for convenience so if someone in the party needs to use a bathroom they don’t have to go all the way back to the main clubhouse because they will not have access to the pool area.  The pool area is totally separate.  The only way you can get to the pool area is through that gate and there will be an attendant there supervising who comes in and who leaves. 

Mr. John Bernard asked so the two bathrooms that are upstairs are both handicap accessible?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded no they are not.

Mr. John Bernard stated they’re not.

Mr. Bill Sattler stated they’re not.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked how does that work?  If you have to be compliant how does that work?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded we have to be in compliance for ADA to public areas.  The bridal suites upstairs are not open to the public.  They’re open to private parties so we don’t have to make ADA compliance there.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do you think sometimes somebody has a family member who has a disability?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded I guess that would be possible and they’ll have to use the bathroom downstairs or stay downstairs or if that’s the case that if they’re in a wheel chair…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked this is my other question, if the only access to these rooms is up a staircase, how does a person who may be a grandparent who has a disability and uses a wheelchair get upstairs and downstairs to be with the family?  I’m not really – I guess I don’t have a good visualization of how this all comes together.

Mr. Bill Satler responded in our drawings you’ll see they’re very gentle.  They’re very elderly friendly staircases.  So, if you’re semi-mobile you should be able to climb the stairs especially with the assistance of a family member.  If you’re wheelchair bound then someone would have to carry you up or not make use of the facilities.  Keep the party in the main clubhouse building itself and not make use of this option.  This is strictly an option and it’s not mandated so if it doesn’t work out for the family they don’t need to partake in this option.  This is strictly an option and it’s up to the family themselves to decide does it work for them or not.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked how many people is the pool area meant to accommodate?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded the pool can hold, according to Westchester County Code, 106 people.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated one bathroom for 106 people.

Mr. Bill Sattler responded no, no, no, not one bathroom.  There’s a complete men’s side with – you have the floor plan with several stalls, urinals and sinks there.  There’s the women’s side with several toilets and sinks there plus the handicap bathroom all of which, according to Westchester County Department of Health we have more than ample bathroom facilities for 106 people.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked 106 adults, kids, all totaled?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded 106 people yes.  We don’t count children as half a person.  They’re counted as a full person.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked how are you going to sell memberships to the pool?  Are you going to sell family memberships?  How do you know if you sell 100 members you’re not going to get more than 106 members?  You’re certainly going to get more than 106 people there.  How are you going to control that?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded that’s the purpose of the attendant and posted – Westchester County Department of Health regulates that their signage posted as to the maximum capacity of the pool.  Not more than 106 people can be in the pool area, meaning some can be using the gym, some can be using the jungle gym, some can be sitting at the snack bar, some can be in the kiddy pool, some can be in the main pool, but not more than 106 people can be in that big pool at one time otherwise they would be in violation of the Department of Health Law.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so is there a capacity for the entire enclosed area?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded based on square footage, yes, but it’s a large number.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked can you tell me what that number is?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded I would say in excess of 400.

Mr. Steven Kessler responded 400!

Mr. Bill Sattler responded it’s 15 square foot a person so we do the math it’s a lot.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked you’ll have lounge chairs at the pool?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded the club will provide that.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and how many are you proposing to have in terms of lounge chairs?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded we haven’t determined that yet.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked you have a certain square footage, you have a certain deck area, I mean that’s the only place you can put them right?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated there must be some calculation that you’re able to do.

Mr. Bill Sattler responded it’s not about calculations it’s about what works for the club.  In my mind I’m pitching about 10 – 12 lounge chairs.  The snack bar is going to be about 8 bar stools where people can sit, eat food and drink.  Then, of course, they can sit inside or they can sit under the 8 foot canopy of the locker building which mimics the canopy overhanging the main building.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I guess I’m having trouble with the numbers.  You’re talking 400 potential people according to Code and…

Mr. Bill Sattler stated I wish the club would get 400 people.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I’m trying to understand.  Are you going to have enough accommodations to handle as many people?  You talk about 12 chairs isn’t enough for 400 people.

Mr. Bill Sattler responded so Ken says membership is capped at 350.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and for the pool?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded no for the entire golf course.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and right now the club is capped at what three is it?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded no; right now we have about 100…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked no, no but what was the original approval?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded I believe it was about 350.  We’re trying to gear toward – we would love to see 250.

Mr. Bill Sattler stated so should that many people go to the pool rather than to the golf course then I would say it’s time for a new greens keeper.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated what you’re saying is if it opened tomorrow and you have 185 current members then there’s really 250 pool memberships that you would have available?

Mr. Bill Sattler responded potentially.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I’m just trying to get a broad sense.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded like with the restaurant and the pavilion, there’s only so many people that we can allow in those rooms because of the fire codes and it’s going to be the same thing with the pool.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do you have to be a member of the club to have the pool membership?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded we’re looking at membership to see what we’re going to do with that but it looks as though we’re gearing toward golf and pool, you know a whole package.  Those are the things we’re looking at with the economy and everything we’re trying to figure out what works.  We’re kicking a lot of things around.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I kind of feel that as a Board who’s got to approve these things, we need to have a little more sense of what really proposed as opposed to sort of feeling it and flushing it out because we can put a stamp of approval on something with one sense of what we think and then you walk away because it isn’t nailed down then you’ve got another thought coming or somebody else or some other person at the club would have a slightly different interpretation of what it is they’re supposed to get from this.  I kind of feel we need to nail this thing down a little more solidly before you ask the Board to approve that.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded everything we have is there.  Everything is there in the plan.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t know that everything is here.  We’re talking for numbers for example and…

Mr. Bill Sattler responded you’re asking for things that would be in a sales prospectus so that people know what they could expect there…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think yes, and as Steve has just indicated the numbers are kind of “we’ll see.  We’ll work it out” kind of thing and sometimes that works and sometimes that doesn’t work but we’ve already approved something and we’re stuck with whatever it is you do with that.

Mr. Bill Satler stated fortunately, there’s the Department of Health that will step in and regulate how many can be in the restaurant, how many can be in the bar, how many can be in the pool and then membership of the Golf Club itself is restricted to 350.  The pool area has the capacity to handle all 350 people and if…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated at once.

Mr. Bill Satler responded from a legal point of view and should that prove to be the case then they should change their name to the Hollowbrook Swimming Club rather than Golf Club.  I wish them all the success in the world but truthfully, there are not going to be that many people there.  I’m just giving you the maximum number based on law dictated to us by Westchester County Department of Health.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated my thought is this; let’s say you decide at some point that – this is a hypothetical – that you are going to allow memberships outside of the Golf Club, people who are not Golf Club members to become swim pool members.  In my opinion, right away, there’s no way you can kind of control that because a family might come and there’s a mom and a dad and two or three kids.  I have a feeling that that thought that you’re going to have ‘x’ small number of people over here in this pool area…

Mr. Bill Satler responded that’s a very valid point and a very concept of this whole project is to engage the whole family to come to Hollowbrook Golf Club rather than just dad going golfing on Sundays with his buddies, while he’s doing that, mom and the kids could be in the pool area also enjoying the facilities.  But, regardless, membership is still restricted to 350 so I think whether or not that includes their families or not I don’t know.  Ken could answer that.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated but you said it’s restricted to the Golf Club membership.  If you’re actually going to do some swimming passes, or swimming memberships I’m wondering if you’re interpreting that as part of that 350 or whether now you think you have another way of designing it so...

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded no, it’s part of the Golf Club, it’s golf and the pool.  It’s a whole package.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so we’re all clear on this because when those conditions come up they’re going to have to state very clearly that we’re talking the same bunch of folks for this place, not them and then somebody else.

Mr. Bill Satler responded if you’re a Golf Club member you’re a swimming pool member.  You cannot be a swimming pool member without being a member of the Golf Club.  They’re not two separate entities they’re one enlarged entity.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked is the family membership different than an individual membership?  Right now I assume it’s not really family members.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded yes, that’s different.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked so just in terms of this number you’re counting up like if a family joins, that’s 5 out of the 350?
Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded oh yes.  It’s how many people in the family.  That’s how we get the number.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that’s what I’m saying.  We need to be really clear about these numbers.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn stated the number we would like to see is 250.  That’s what we’re going to push for.  I know we can go 350 but we would like to see 250.  We’re trying to make it comfortable for the people.

Mr. Bill Satler stated it’s common sense too.  If the Golf Club is already overbooked with membership, membership will automatically dwindle down because people will no longer be attracted to be a member there and they will go elsewhere and the numbers will balance out all on their own because who wants to be a member of something and pay thousands of dollars a year to be a member and then just to find out it’s so crowded you can’t use the facilities anyway, you’re going to go elsewhere.  Naturally, it will govern itself.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated but I think just because of what you’re saying, the membership, it seems to me, I could be wrong, would have to the fee for membership would have to increase if you now are not just talking about dad but you’re talking about mom and the three kids.  It seems to me that the membership rate would go up and if you’re struggling now to keep that figure at something people find manageable in this economy, I don’t know how you do it.  How do you do that?  It just seems like you’d have to construct some other plan and I want to be clear about whatever plan we agree to that that’s the plan you stick to and that you don’t find yourself coming back and saying “well, oh we miscalculated and now we need to amend this or we need to change that.”  All these things I think should be thought about before and sort of nailed down so that we’re not…

Mr. Bill Satler responded understood and point received.  The way I understand it and Ken’s going to clarify is that while the membership is restricted to 350 perhaps there’ll be 100 family memberships available to the first 100 families that take that option and if, as a Board, you feel that you want to place further restrictions you could make that one of the conditions of approval.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated 100 would get 400 people right away.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded but we’re capped out at 350 so we’re not going to do that.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I just want to make that clear.  So, you are actually counting the number of people in each family.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded yes absolutely.  The facility was designed in such a way for that amount of people.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated 350 is a combined golf/pool membership that counts the spouse…

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded yes, everybody.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and the secondary members and the kids if they golf and everybody, that’s the 350.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded right, yes.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated so that’s the limit.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn stated and we would like to see 250.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but the reality is if you want 250, 185 so you’ve got 65 to go that may be 20 new members buying golf members.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded yes, absolutely.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated 20 -30 whatever, depending on the size of the family.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded right.

Mr. Bill Satler stated I just think it’s a wonderful addition to a golf course that you’re thinking of it on a family level not just dad going golfing on a Sunday level.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think the concept is great.  I’m not having any opposition to the family that plays together…

Mr. Bill Satler stated in today’s day and age we don’t tend to think of family anymore.

Mr. John Bernard stated since you brought it up…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated but I think it’s a great idea.  I don’t have a problem with it.

Mr. John Bernard stated since you brought it up and you’re speaking of it as an addition to the golf course, a question for the staff, under the original declaration and covenance are new buildings allowed?  Should we be considering this application?
Mr. Ed Vergano stated I believe it’s up to the Planning Board the way the condition is written.  Chris why don’t you read it?
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we have an e-mail from the Town Attorney which we can have more formalized than an actual opinion but he references the declaration of covenance and restrictions and it says with respect to this issue: “in less and until otherwise approved by the municipality, no building development shall take place on parcel 6 and 9.”  And, there’s some other legal words.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked just for the record, 6 is the golf course and 9 is the undisturbed property?  

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded 6 and 9 I believe are both the big golf course parcels.  Parcel 8 is the clubhouse parcel.  So, the point of that is no additional buildings on the golf course, parcels 6 and 9 unless otherwise approved by the municipality.

Mr. Bill Satler stated it actually says that this declaration is for the benefit of and may be enforced by the municipality only.  So, you are the governing body, the Town of Cortlandt and naturally that’s why we’re here seeking the very approval.

Mr. John Klarl stated we have to confirm but I think Mr. Kehoe did some initial research when this issue came up and that parcel 6 and 9 were the golf course parcels and apparently they want to build on the clubhouse parcel which I believe is parcel 8.

Mr. Bill Satler responded yes.

Mr. John Klarl stated we have to confirm all that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated if the entire improvements were located on parcel 8 it would be really simple, but the improvements go off of parcel 8 onto one of either 6 or 9 but the Town Attorney says that’s not an issue either way.

Mr. Bill Satler stated it gains access from 9 but the improvements don’t spill over onto parcel 9.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked the putting green’s not considered part of the golf course?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded yes but it’s a separate parcel.

Mr. Bill Satler responded yes, but the putting green is in existence just overgrown.  So, we have to restore it and brought back to life.  It’s there, it’s existing.  It’s just been overgrown.

Mr. John Bernard stated Tom; I’m still a little confused.  The Town Attorney says it’s not an issue whether it’s on 6 or 9 or 8 it’s just not an issue that things can be built on the golf course.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated he will further give you a more official opinion.  He just gave me something via e-mail which I don’t want to characterize but the reference that he gave me was what I read you that it’s up to the municipality unless otherwise approved nothing can happen on 6 and 9.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated again, that would be the Planning Board view.
Mr. John Bernard stated you were kind enough to give us a copy of the declaration and covenance and the way I read 2.1 it says “unless and until otherwise approved by the municipality, no building shall take place…”

Mr. Bill Satler stated building development.

Mr. John Bernard continued “other than that approved by the municipality in connection with the execution and delivery of the map.”  What is “the map?”  Legally what is “the map?”  Is that the original approved document for the golf course?

Mr. John Klarl stated the final plat.

Mr. John Bernard asked and the final plat was the golf course and the buildings that are there now?
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated parcel 6 and 9…

Mr. John Klarl stated it appears parcel 6 and 9 were the Golf Club areas.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated because right at the first opening paragraph, the first “whereas” it mentions parcels 6 and 9 and then all the way at the bottom it talks about “map 27255 here and after referred to as the map.”  I guess what we’re talking is 6 and 9.

Mr. John Klarl stated in the first page where it says “tentative parcels 6, 9 will be developed and intended for use as a golf club.”

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think we can wait for Tom’s letter to us.

Mr. Bill Satler stated I would ask you to look at 3.1.  To me that says it all.

Mr. John Bernard stated 3.1 which says: “this declaration is for the benefit of and may be enforced by the municipality only.” 

Mr. Bill Satler stated I think that pretty much says it all.

Mr. John Bernard asked what does that say?

Mr. John Klarl responded if says if there’s a violation of it that the enforcing authority could be the Town.

Mr. Bill Satler stated it says it “may be” and it’s for the benefit of the Town and it’s at the Town’s discretion and it’s the Town’s approval that we’re before you seeking.

Mr. John Bernard stated but this declaration what they mean by that – if you define this declaration it would be for the approved site plan of the golf course and the buildings that were originally approved for that site plan of the golf course.  That’s what this declaration refers to.  Any change to that…

Mr. Bill Satler stated it says “may be approved by the municipality,” in 2.1.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated why don’t we wait for Tom Wood’s…

Mr. Bill Satler stated I’m not a lawyer I’m just reading here and this is my interpretation.

Mr. John Bernard stated I’m just remembering when the golf course was originally approved and part of the concern was that it not become something different, that it not become a 500 room hotel for instance.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I do think that there are a few of us who have certain concerns about the nature of the project.  I don’t think we stand adamantly, again I don’t speak for the Board, but my sense is that we’re not adamantly opposed to some of these things but I think because they’re just not – there’s not enough finality, enough concretization of it that it sort of seems a little bit nebulous and it’s sort of we kind of work it out as we move along.  I don’t think that the Board should approve those kinds of things.  We need to know exactly what you want to do.  Like you’ve been saying here tonight, this ought to be something that we can put on paper and that the Board understands that the Hollowbrook Golf Club understands and everybody is on the same page so that we don’t have problems down the line.  That’s what I’m saying.  We have to be able to put these things that we’re talking about on paper; 350, 100 family memberships or pool members but just something on the order that we’re all talking the same thing and not people making different interpretations of whatever it is we agree on.
Mr. Bill Satler stated if it makes the Board feel better the pool has a maximum capacity of 106 and if you would like to limit the number of people in the pool area as a whole, not just in the pool, to 106 then that would be one of the terms of your condition of approval.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you have a sense of what we’re saying here tonight.  We’re going to schedule a site visit at the end of the month.  You have enough time between now, the beginning of the month and the end of the month, to certainly into August.  The next meeting is August 2nd to sort of come up with exactly how you want this plan to look and exactly who’s going to be in and who’s going to be out in terms of memberships and then make sure that the Board gets this, that you file these ideas before our next regular session so that we can all be on the same page, because those things are going to have to appear in the conditions, certain kinds of numbers will appear in the condition so that there will be no backing away from them.  You know what I’m saying?

Mr. Bill Satler responded apparently the restrictions that the golf course placed upon itself by limiting membership is stricter than the Westchester County Department of Health, the state of New York and also the golf course already recognizes the potential as a problem and has limited membership just for those concerns.  But, we’ll present it to you in prospectus form which would be something that perhaps that they would pass out to interested parties to become members.  Should we keep on going with Art’s…The number 6 he makes reference to our early submission was missing a pair of columns and he was absolutely right.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I have what I believe is your previous elevation which you dated; at least according to the agenda I think it was May 24th.  The first one is dated May 24th I believe.

Mr. Bill Satler stated I could tell you Chris.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated these are 6/22 the ones we have.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated look at the elevation, they were revised elevations – they’ve corrected.

Mr. John Klarl stated I thought the spacing was odd or missing a column.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated my question is I’m looking at the original drawings and I’m looking at the revised drawings and the spacing of the columns is different but both drawings seem to have 7 sets of columns.  Is that not correct?

Mr. Bill Satler responded what we did was the center column right on the split there where you see the line down the middle, they’re paired up columns but one column is on one side and one column is on the other side.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but the way you answered the question it says with your response to #6: “a pair of columns were missing from our first submission.” 

Mr. Bill Satler responded yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I’m comparing the two submissions and I don’t see that a pair of columns is missing.  I see that the alignment has been changed between the two but there’s not one missing.  Is that correct maybe?

Mr. Bill Satler responded if you want to word it that way.  Either way the columns were misplaced.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated change the spacing of the columns.

Mr. Bill Satler responded yes, the configuration.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and the other issue, because Art e-mails me occasionally so I’ve been talking with him, the revised elevation it seems to me his question # -- well I think what he wants on the plans is how tall is the building?  Is it dimensioned on that plan?
Mr. Bill Satler responded no, I have it here tonight…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated along those lines he wants this drawing to be fully dimensioned, the floors from ground, all of that type of information.

Mr. Bill Satler stated I’m just going to walk around and just show the Board that that work is done.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked have you given it to the Architectural Review Board yet?

Mr. Bill Satler responded no but it is in the packet that I would like to give to Chris tonight and he can give it to Art personally and all this information is in there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked so this one we don’t have yet, until tonight?

Mr. Bill Satler responded no.  This is the first time you’re seeing this for tonight but that information is provided to him and if I can do so at this time while it’s fresh in my mind is just give this to Chris and just give it to Art but all that information is in there including a copy of my response letter.  Then, for his benefit, I also put in there what the swimming pool looks like and other things of interest that he might have.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated part of the issue here is the original drawings went to Art, he commented on the original drawings.  I have since sent him the second set of drawings which he just commented on via e-mail today.  Now he’s going to get a third set of drawings that he’s going to have to comment on which is part of the issue is, and I don’t know what the solution is, but now I’ve got to mail him another packet and he’s going to have to respond to another set of drawings which I understand you are making improvements and making progressions but I think that part of the confusion is that these drawings still haven’t been seen by Art, the latest ones that are there.  Not only is his first set of comments out of date but his second comments that he sent in today are out of date because this drawing now shows dimensions that he didn’t get either time.  I’m just anticipating when he gets this packet tomorrow or the next day he’s going to be more confused.

Mr. Bill Satler responded that’s why I answered in letter form.  I even attached his original letter for his convenience and I answered the letter in the number and order that he presented the comments.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked what’s the revision date of this now, the one that he’s going to get?  Is it dated today?

Mr. Bill Satler responded today.

Mr. John Klarl stated Chris, maybe what’ll happen now is even without us going much further is Art will look at their comments, look at the new map and maybe he’ll distill it into reduced number of comments.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s fine.  The other issue is can I get these electronically?  I know it’s not your issue but he likes to get everything electronically.

Mr. Bill Satler responded he will and even in the letter, maybe I didn’t but I encouraged him to call me up at the office.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I know but he’s a volunteer.  He doesn’t work the Town.  He doesn’t work for me.  I can only make suggestions and his response was he wants his comments addressed on drawings and he will respond in writing to those drawings.

Mr. Bill Satler responded I was just trying to shortcut if I could e-mail to him directly than that would save a lot of passing around.  Also, in my letter, I invite him to attend the site visit.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated he’ll be invited to the site inspection.  Whether he attends or not, we’ll see.

Mr. Bill Satler responded that will be up to him but I mean we would love to see him there because many of his concerns would be answered at that time.

Mr. John Bernard asked you don’t have a problem e-mailing him revised drawings?

Mr. Bill Satler responded absolutely not.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated except it’s our problem.  Art doesn’t like to directly correspond back and forth.  He wants everything to go through me. 

Mr. John Bernard stated but a simultaneous e-mail submission should be acceptable.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I’ll check.  The way he’s operated in the past everything is filtered through me and then I filter it on.

Mr. Bill Satler responded but by noon tomorrow Chris will have them and he can pass them to all interested parties.

Mr. John Bernard stated marvelous.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated what might help a little bit here if you put together maybe some kind of a matrix that talks about all the improvements and code requirements and what you’re proposing.  I think that would clarify some of the…

Mr. Bill Satler responded I could update my narrative if you wanted me to.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated something in the form of a chart or a matrix.

Mr. Bill Satler stated part of my first submission was a narrative giving you a brief overview of the entire project which we’ve evolved a little bit from that.  I could update – I have no problem updating that…

Mr. Ed Vergano stated once again a chart; clubhouse building, size, persons per square foot, code, what you’re proposing.  Similar what our zoning schedule would be put together.

Mr. Bill Satler responded consider it done Ed.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are we back to the letter now?

Mr. Bill Satler responded yes.  Another concern he had was the type of materials and construction look and Ken has put together a pretty nice pictorial album that he shared with you and I believe with Art as well.  Hopefully most of Art’s concerns are addressed there.  And, tonight I gave a picture of a typical jungle gym.  Now, is that going to be the exact one that the club’s going to use?  Probably not but I would say it’s a fairly accurate facsimile of what they’re going to install there.  It should be stapled to the back of my response letter it’s bright vivid blue and yellow.  I said, that’s not the exact one but it’s very, very, very close.  I think that takes care of the letter pretty much other than Ken had asked me to retract a statement I made that about people sleeping in the bridal suite.  He said there may be times for people that come great distances, out of convenience, just the bride and groom to stay there overnight rather than leave after a wedding party and tired and consumption of alcohol and whatever else.  It’s not a honeymoon suite but it’s for out of convenience and it’s their option should they choose to accept it or not.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked is the snack bar going to be similar to the halfway house in terms of size?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded better.  Bigger.

Mr. Bill Satler responded the snack bar is 12’ x 24’ straightforward.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn stated in that snack bar there where the entrance comes in, that’s where you’re going to check in.  You’re going to check in at that window to go in the pool so at that point we’ll know how many people we have in there so we can keep control of it. And, with the full time lifeguard…

Mr. Bill Satler stated it’s in the club’s best interest to monitor and police how many people are in the pool because again if it becomes overcrowded that’s a deterrent to memberships.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded just so the Board knows, whenever we have parties there; sweet 16s, weddings, whatever we always hire security and we always have someone on premises to watch, to see what’s going on, for insurance purposes and all that.  We take careful pride in everything we do.  We’re not irresponsible in that way.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked do you ever have events where there isn’t enough parking?
Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded right now it’s figured out one spot for every three members.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked is that satisfactory?

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded yes.

Mr. Ed Vergano continued for some of these large events?

Mr. Bill Satler responded that would allow for about 460 members…

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn responded but we keep it at 350 so we have more than enough.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked Mr. Kessler do you want to make your motion?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I’d like to make a motion, Madame Chairman; I’d like to make a motion that we schedule a site visit for July 31st which is a Sunday morning at about 9 o’clock.  For that you’ll mark off where things are going to be?

Mr. Bill Satler responded it’ll not be flagged off, we’ll string it off, we’ll outline it with baking flour so you can really see, you can walk between the buildings, you can get a very good visual perception of where the buildings are going, spatial configuration, what’s where, where the fence is going as if the building is there, as close as we can without actually putting a building up for you.

Mr. Ken Bitkjorn stated what’s really going to help with doing that is there’s been questions on the elevations so this way you’ll be able to see the elevations, how it drops off in the back, it’s going to be very clear.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we would certainly appreciate that.  

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ll see you on the 31st and please try to get materials to staff before that time.

Mr. Bill Satler stated Chris will have everything by noon tomorrow.  Thank you.

PB 25-93    d.
Letters dated June 24, 2011 from Ed Vergano, P.E. and June 29, 2011 from Stephen Coleman regarding modifications to the site design of the Roundtop at Montrose project to protect a row of trees along Route 9A and for wetland restoration and enhancement as shown on a drawing entitled “Amended Utilities Plan” latest revision dated June 24, 2011 prepared by Insite Engineering and drawing entitled “Wetland Restoration and Enhancement Plan” dated June 27, 2011 also prepared by Insite Engineering.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there has been some discussion about this and we’re going to take a look at some of the plans that they have put forth in order to preserve those trees as a buffer to the buildings, the construction.
Mr. Ed Vergano stated I believe it would make this less painful if you just looked at the amended grading plan for both the 2010 version and the latest version.  That has all the substantive information on it.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked should we be looking at what you’ve handed out tonight first?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. Scott Blakely stated I’m with Insite Engineering and we have been working with Wilder Balter at the request of the Town officials to take a look at the possibility of saving the majority of the existing tree stand along 9A along the frontage of the property.  At the request of the Town we had our surveyors locate the existing trees that are out there today.  On the site we’ve located 110 trees.  We’ve superimposed those trees on the previously approved plan and on a new plan that was developed by our office to save as many of those trees as possible at the request of the Town.  What we’ve done, at the request of the Planning Board, was to highlight the trees to be removed with a red ‘x.’  So, I think if you look at the plan it becomes a little more obvious the number of trees that would be removed if the approved plan was constructed.  That plan indicates 96 of the 110 trees to be removed.  Based on our modifications to the site plan by shifting one of the units and moving some parking around on site we have been able to save an additional 78 trees on site.  So, it’s quite a net increase in the amount of trees that we could save.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked in addition to the 110?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded no there’s 110 on site now.  With the previously approved plan we would be taking down 96 of that 110 leaving 14.  With the new plan, we’d be taking down 18 of those trees leaving 90…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked out of the 110?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded right.  There’s a net increase and 78 trees remaining on the site.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated you’re going from the 2010 concept, this new concept, you’re saving 78 trees.

Mr. Scott Blakely responded that’s correct.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked and all of these trees are along Route 9A?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded that is correct.  That’s this corridor right through here.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked again, those highlighted areas, that’s the relocated parking? 

Mr. Scott Blakely responded these are the three areas where we’ve relocated parking from this long dead end sort of remote parking area up here…

Mr. Ed Vergano asked which is now gone, correct?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded that is correct.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked what is the long term prognosis for those trees?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded actually, the trees are in fairly good shape right now.  The grading activities that had taken place in this area for construction of this roadway and this use as a sort of a staging area was kept outside the route systems of those trees.  We believe that the prognosis is fairly good.  Again, what we’ve done is in this location, this building was shifted slightly to the west.  There’s a number of trees that are within 20 feet of the foundation of the building, there’s a couple of trees on that end we’re calling to be removed within that 25 foot band.  We just believe they’re a little bit too close to that building.  Again, there are a number of trees adjacent to this play area and this little back up area for the clubhouse storage garage that we tried to save but we just couldn’t.  We tried to save the larger trees that were in better condition.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked how many of these trees are right by the ConEd lines?  In the picture we saw quite a few were right?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded the ConEd lines run fairly low on the property along this frontage.  Actually, the utility poles are almost set about 5 feet off the pavement edge.  The trees themselves will not be harmed in the future by ConEd.  The canopy of those trees are relatively high, also the elevation of the base of those trees is up fairly high because there’s a fairly steep slope along that 9A frontage.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t know why but when I looked at those pictures I thought that the trees were actually brushing against the lines and you’re saying they’re not that close to the lines.
 Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated it looked like that to me too.
Mr. Scott Blakely stated I know as part of the approval Resolution for the original approval that the Town’s arborist was going to take a look at the trees along that frontage to see what he believed we could save, prune.  We may have to root feed some of those trees but we’ll be working closely with the Town arborist and the applicant’s arborist because there’s an advantage to the applicant just visually.  I think if you’ve had a chance to get out there and take a look at those either from the site looking towards 9A or from 9A looking it’s definitely worthwhile saving that band.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked is it possible to plant additional trees there as well?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded there was a proposed planting plan during the original approval that we’re going to be working with Ed’s office on making modifications as some in-fill but we will be adding additional trees along that frontage.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked do you know which arborist is working on this Ed?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded it’s actually an on-staff arborist.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked do you know which one of our…

Mr. Ed Vergano responded it’s a fellow on-staff yes.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated oh it is an on-staff because it’s before the tree Ordinance.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there some kind of plan to maintain these trees over time to see that they remain healthy?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded as of right now I don’t believe there’s any type of monitoring plan in place for those trees.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I kind of think that in as much as we’re all working to preserve them then maybe there ought to be some kind of monitoring/maintenance program for a while anyway to see that they get off on a good…

Mr. John Klarl stated I think John brought that up at our work session last week.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did he?

Mr. Ed Vergano stated I think what was brought up was the monitoring of the wetland buffer area but…

Mr. John Klarl asked the trees?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded no.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked it was set to a five year monitoring plan?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded right, from three to five years.  

Mr. Scott Blakely stated the five year monitoring plan was requested – well, there was a three year monitoring plan requested by Steve Coleman for the wetland enhancement area and then one of the Board members, I think it was John recommended that be bumped to five years which I think is…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and I agreed with that because that was going to be something I would have brought up myself.  I do think we need to get a longer plan on that.

Mr. John Klarl asked is that acceptable for the applicant?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded that is acceptable to the applicant.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so, what about these trees on the buffer, along 9A?  What could we do to work with them a little bit?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded I think we could work with Ed and the Town’s arborist and develop a plan that could be implemented.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated I believe so.  I agree.  Once again, the on-staff monitor is very familiar with the site and these trees and feels that these trees are worth preserving and we can certainly work with him to come up with a regular inspection and program to make sure that the health of the trees remain.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think that in as much as we’ve already gone this far with it, it doesn’t make sense to encroach the buffer and then not actually work to see that these trees get off to a good start.   I think I would be amenable to that.  We all want to try to save the trees but let’s really try to save the trees.  You know what I’m saying?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded I think we’ve all gone through a lot of effort in the last two weeks to make this happen so I would agree.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, that’s great.  Does any other…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you got a draft Resolution I believe at the work session but I have a different Resolution here.  It’s roughly the same.  It’s just re-numbered, remember we talked about that it was going to be numbered.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I would like to see some of what we just said we can maybe make wording John that would go in here regarding the trees along Route 9A.

Mr. John Klarl stated I think that Chris nailed it down when you asked him about the wetland monitoring, maybe we can do something – Chris we’ll put together some language for condition 2 as to tree monitoring.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated set some sort of maintenance plan overseen by the Town arborist.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated maintenance and inspection plan.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it’s monitoring/maintenance of the…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked can we also put in something about working with them, Ed, in terms of the original landscape plan and filling in…

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.  Talk about adding plantings to that area.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated right, to your satisfaction.

Mr. Ed Vergano continued to the buffer area.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked so that would be a third condition?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded yes.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated once again, you’ll notice in the Resolution that the monitoring period for the wetland was revised from three to five years.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I don’t see it.  Where is it?

Mr. John Bernard responded on the very last page.

Mr. John Klarl responded right.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated oh, there it is, last, last line.

Mr. John Bernard asked so there’s just two additional conditions?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes.  The third one would be what John?

Mr. John Klarl responded I think Steve offered a condition 3 about landscaping.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated yes, to work with DOTS to revisit the original landscaping plan and fill in along that buffer.

Mr. John Bernard asked is that all part of condition 3 or is that going to be 4?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded no, that’s 3.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated condition 2 is the maintenance and monitoring plan…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated tree inspection plan.

Mr. John Klarl stated by the staff arborist.

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve Resolution 18-11 with the additional two conditions as discussed which would make a total of three conditions.

Seconded.

Mr. John Bernard stated on the question if I may, I think this is a very good change to the project but in terms of screening and saving the trees I think internally it works better as a building plan and also I’m happy to see that even though you’re encroaching a little bit more in the wetland buffer, you’re also going to be improving that area, the wetland greatly.  It’s going to be under a monitoring agreement and you’ve also committed to removing the invasive species that are in that wetland and I wish you luck and I think it’s a good change.

Mr. John Klarl stated this must be one of the most important Resolutions that this Board’s actually voted on.  No really.  You’re doing something very noticeable.

With all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*

NEW BUSINESS 
PB 6-11      a.
Referral from the Town Board of a proposed Zoning Ordinance amendment with respect to outdoor storage as described in a memo from the Town Attorney dated May 23, 2011 and for proposed changes to Chapter 245 Signs of the Town of Cortlandt Code as described in a memo from the Town Attorney also dated May 23, 2011.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we refer this back to staff.
Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just on the question, with respect to the changes to the Sign Ordinance, you’re not mandated to have a public hearing on that and it’s my impression that items bulleted in the Town Attorney’s memo are pretty much the changes to the Sign Ordinance so at the next meeting – maybe I can do a memo and organize it a little bit better but we would like just some sort of final comments from you on the sign issues for the next meeting.  With respect to the outdoor storage we’re expecting to get something in form of an actual Ordinance from the Town Attorney for the next meeting that you can react to and then ultimately have to schedule a public hearing on that.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ll lead our comments on the Sign, the changes to the Sign Ordinance but we will have to react to the outdoor storage or is it vice versa?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded you’re not getting any more information on the signs other than maybe I’ll try to organize it a little bit differently but you’re going to get additional information from the Town Attorney with respect to the outdoor storage.

Mr. John Klarl stated he was waiting for the Town Board to give him some parameters as to different questions he raised.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated the main issue is what he counts as sign areas.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that’s for August 2nd, we’re really going to be focusing on signage and then eventually we get to focus on storage and have a public hearing on that.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Peter Daly stated motion to adjourn.
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Next Meeting: TUESDAY AUGUST 2, 2011

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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